Home & School Association

General Meeting
Media Room
       February 2, 2011
· Welcome/Opening Remarks  6:15 by Merle Campbell, President. In attendance was Natalee Morehouse, Patti LaFitte & Michelle MacDonald.
· Minutes of Last General Meeting was read by Natalee. 
· Approval of Minutes:  1st:  Patti and 2nd: Michelle
· Business Arising from minutes:   

· Merle has made contact with a carpenter about building the gazebo.  We are waiting for an estimate and hopefully a donation of time to build it.
· Approval of Minutes:  1st:  Michelle and 2nd:  Patti

· Treasurer’s Report:  Patti gave the treasurer’s report:
· Breakfast Account: $906.05
· General Account: $4815.03
· Popcorn:  approx.  $100.00 profit so far this year

· Membership:  91 members 

· Correspondence:  

· Federation sent posters for Staff Appreciation Week to be posted within the school  Feb. 13 – 19, 2011
· New Business:     
· PJ Literacy Night:  To be held Feb. 3 at 6:30.  Postponed due to storm last Thursday.  Patti will purchase 17 2l of milk and Michelle has the cookies.  Natalee will set up the complementary books. 
· Spell-a-thon:  Will be held in April 2011
· April 4:  information sent home

· April 15:  test day

· April 18:  money to be in

· April 21:  Prize Assembly

Natalee will talk to Keith about ordering prizes through the school so they could be tax free.  The theme is Playground Upgrading.  Prizes will be:

· 1st:  Ipod touch

· 2nd:  Nintendo DSI

· 3rd:  Digital camera

Motion was made by Merle to spend no more than $1200.00 on prizes for the Spell-a-thon.  All members voted in favour. That includes a top class prize, as well as 50.00 movie card draw for those who have raised more than 50.00 and also ice cream party for any student who has participated in the spell-a-thon.  Natalee will see Kara to order ribbons for participants.  Natalee will talk to Keith about an idea for a top class prize, perhaps something from Smart.  Patti will order trophies for top 3 sellers.
· Classroom Wish List: a request for guided reading books was submitted.  A motion was made by Michelle that we purchase guided reading books for a price of 1389.65 to help upgrade the book room.  All members voted in favour.
· Staff Appreciation Week:  Natalee will type up a newsletter to go home to parents regarding events for the week.  Sling backpacks have been ordered and arrived as gifts for all staff members. 
· Monday:  Coffee and Muffins Day

· Tuesday:  Sweets Day

· Wednesday:  Fruit/veggie tray

· Thursday: pot luck lunch/free popcorn

· Friday:  “Stick it” to the teacher

· 2 Tim Hortons gift cards for random draws.

Patti will ask Stacey Dunfield to contact parents regarding the pot luck.

· Student Appreciation Week:  We will have free popcorn on Thursday.  A motion was made by Michelle to spend no more than 400.00 to purchase classroom board games.  All members voted in favour.  Natalee will ask Kara to call Pam McEachern about a donation for the winner of Survivor week.
· Donation:  The home and school committee felt they should send something to show the great appreciation to the Humphrey family for the generous donation to the school.  Michelle will get a basket done up to be presented on behalf of the home and school.  A motion was made to spend no more than $125.00 on the basket.  All members voted in favour.

· Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be on Wednesday March 16,2011 at 6:00 in the school media room.
· Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 by Merle.
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalee Morehouse 
H & S Secretary
